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Administration - Admissions

Policy statement

It is our intention to make our pre-school accessible to children and families from all sections of the local community. We aim to ensure that all sections of our community have access to the pre-school through open, fair and clearly communicated procedures.

Procedures

· We ensure that the existence of our pre-school is widely advertised in places accessible to all sections of the community.

· We ensure that information about our pre-school is accessible, in written and spoken form and, where appropriate, in more than one language. Where necessary, we will try to provide information in Braille, or through British Sign Language. We will provide translated written materials where language needs of families suggest this is required as well as access to an interpreter.

· We arrange our waiting list in date order of submitting a waiting list form for children of the appropriate age. Children can be admitted to our setting from the age of 2 years (depending upon availability and funding) and remain until 4 years when they begin Reception. 
· If you are offered and accept a place but subsequently wish to wait until the next term for free 15 hours eligibility, you will be placed back on the waiting list from the date you inform us of this decision.

· We advise that children attend the setting a minimum of 2 sessions a week. Less than this does not give enough continuity for a child to settle adequately within the pre-school. Only in exceptional circumstances will a child be admitted for one session a week.

· We keep a place vacant to accommodate an emergency admission.

· We describe our pre-school and its practices in terms that make it clear that it welcomes both fathers and mothers, other relations and other carers, including childminders.

· We describe our pre-school and its practices in terms of how it treats each child and their family, having regard to their needs arising from their gender, special educational needs, disabilities, social background, religion, ethnicity or from English being a newly acquired additional language.

· We describe our pre-school and its practices in terms of how it enables children and/or parents with disabilities to take part in the life of the pre-school.

· We monitor the gender and ethnic background of children joining the group to ensure that our intake is representative of social diversity.
· We make our Valuing Diversity and Promoting Equality Policy widely known.

· We consult with families about the opening times of the pre-school to ensure we accommodate a broad range of family need.

· We are flexible about attendance patterns to accommodate the needs of individual children and families, providing these do not disrupt the pattern of continuity in the pre-school that provides stability for all the children. 
· The nursery education funding rules state that “I understand my child could lose their funded place if they do not attend regularly without a reason being provided for their absence”. Therefore, if your child has not attended half of their sessions in any half term period (usually 6 or 7 weeks) they will lose their place at the setting unless they have a valid reason (eg letter from doctor in case of serious illness or holiday). If your child has not attended pre-school for 3 weeks without explanation we reserve the right to offer their sessions to another child after contacting you and discussing the situation.
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